March 13, 1997

CARIBOU COUNTY TREASURER/AUDITOR

BOX 507

SODA SPRINGS ID 83476 |
RE: Water District No. 13-S

Dear Sirs:

Enclosed please find a copy of the Adopted Budget and Minutes of

Water District #13-S. They have been read and approved by this

office. '

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please
feel free to contact this office.

Respectfully submitted,

HAROLD W. JONES
Water Rights Supervisor

Enclosure

HWJ:sc




March 13, 1997

MARTHA BASSETT, Secretary
271 HWY 34

GRACE ID 83241

RE: Water District No. 13-S

Dear Ms. Bassett:

We acknowledge receipt of the Minutes of the Annual
Watermaster’s Election Meeting held in your district.

Now we need the Oath of Office and the Petition for
Watermaster Services forms before the watermaster can be
officially certified in your district.

Sincerely,

Harold W Jones
Water Rights Supervisor
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ST B MINUTES OF THE 1997 ANNUAL MEETING

Foven By, WATER DISTRICT 13_S, WHISKEY CREEK

The irrigators of Water District 13-s, Whiskey Creek met at the
Williams Ward Church in Niter at 1:30 p.m., March 3, 1997. Irrigators
present were; Blair, Daniel and Roger Mickelson, Steve and Mike Tingey,
Duane Robison, Frank Swenson, Gene Rasmussen, Glenn Turner and Martha
Bassett. Last year's chairman, Daniel Mickelson, called the meeting to
order and called for nominations for a 1997 chairman. Gene moved that
we dispense with the rules and retain the same officers as last year.
Frank seconded the motion. Motion carried. The minutes of last yeafé
meeting were read and approved; motion by Blair, seconded by Frank and

unanimously passed.

Glenn gave the watermaster's report. A discussion followed concerning
problems on the Mickelson ditch. The work planned last year had never
been done because of the late spring. Glenn made a temporary structure
for the wash-out in Lawrence's field which will have to addressed again

as it has not held. Blair suggested that ditch gravel would solve the
problem@ore effectively. Plans were made to do that job as soon as
Lawrence's field dries out. There was then a discussion on the work to

be done at the head of the Mickelson ditch, which ended with the conclusion
that it would have to be done in the fall. Spring cleaning will be exten-
sive and probably require a back-hoe.. Frank mentioned that gdme work
needs to be done on the pond that he and Mike pump out of to keep from

flooding Daniels field.

Blair made a motion to retain the o0ld advisory board, namely; DeWayne
Mendenhall, Daniel Mickelson and John Kunz. Gene seconded the motion.

i
Motion carr4¢d. Nominations were called for for watermaster. Glenn

was retained by popular vote.




The group went back to a discussion of the problem at the head of the
Mickelson ditch. A suggestion was made to put a pipe at thehead in a
way that it could be drained in the fall so the ditch could dry out for
cleaning. Blair made a motion that the advisory committee meet this
spring, assess the job, and draw up plans, then carry them back to the
group for more discussion and approval. Frank seconded the motion .

Motion carried.

There being no other problems, Frank moved and Blair seconded a motion

for adjournment. Motion carried at 2:25 p.m.
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Danlel Mlckelson, Chairman
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Martha Bassett, Secretarwy




